Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

February 11, 2015

Directors present:  Sue Hummel (proxy for Ann Seago) Sharon Spahr, Sarah Livermore, Larry Hoppe, Kim Gorka, Lindsay Spitzer, Jim Riley and Tammy Paulus.
Directors absent: Brian Furlano, Becky Johnson, Renee Brenengen, Diane McMahon and Mike Happel.
Members Present:  John Graf (Graf Media), Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times), Butch Halama (WHTL), Chris Petersen (Gundersen Health System-Galesville Clinic) and Amy Brenengen and Paula Gold (Off ‘n Funning).
Addition to Agenda: 
Schedule conflict with Apple Affair and Oktoberfest

Secretary’s Report:  

Sharon S. made a motion to accept the January minutes as presented. This was seconded by Tammy P. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  

The reports for January were distributed and Sharon S. made a motion to accept them. The motion was seconded by Larry H. and the motion was passed. The following bills were approved for payment:
-$60.00 to Leo Waldenberger for annual sign rent
-$28.47 to Lynn Guse for table cloths used at Apple Affair
-$36.41 to US Cellular for Chamber cell phone
-$50.00 to Gundersen Health System to hold for Showcase security deposit
-$50.00 to Bank of Galesville to hold for Showcase security deposit
Committee Reports: 
Organization & Membership: 
A written report was prepared by Renee B. showing we have received 43 memberships as of January 31st. There are 33 businesses (4 are new members and 23 paid for a web link), 6 non-profits (2 new members and 3 paid for a web link) and 5 individual (1 new member). The deadline for business and non-profit members to be included in the 2015 printed Directory has been extended to February 28th.
Promotion & Tourism: 
1.    John G. updated us on the upcoming G-E-T Showcase. There are 28 booths reserved and more are threatening. We have space for up to 88 booths (56 in the North gym and 32 in the South gym). An ad for Showcase has been placed in Trempealeau County Times/Arrow Shopper to run for 2 consecutive weeks to encourage more registrations.
2.    Sarah L. reported there were 5,776 hits to our Chamber website in January. The specific number of hits to the Showcase page was requested by John G. (57 in Jan. and 29 in Feb. as of today) to determine if our print ads for Showcase drive additional traffic to our website.

3.  Our Fall Citywide Sale will be Saturday, September 12th.
Agri-Business:  

No report.

Economic Revitalization & Development:  

No report.

Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

No report.
Old Business: 
1. Jim R. appointed Chris Petersen to fill Mike Happel’s position as a Director. Mike has a conflict with his work schedule and is unable to attend our monthly meetings. His term expires in December 2015. Sarah L. made a motion to accept the appointment which was approved by Kim G. The motion carried.
2. Sharon S. that there are now 13 area retail businesses who will be participating in Spring Fling Open House April 24-26.
New Business:

1. The city office forwarded an email request from a citizen suggesting a mayoral debate be held before the election on April 7th. Kim G. has volunteered to contact Troy W. to see if something can be coordinated at the high school with the help of the government class. Admittedly, there is not much time to pursue this, but the Board is interested and supportive of offering this type of open forum in the community.
2. We have received a donation request from G-E-T Post Prom 2015 Committee. Sharon S. made a motion to give $200 as we have in the past. The motion was seconded by Tammy P. and it passed. It was suggested that we reach out to any organizations we have assisted when we are looking for volunteers to help with our events.

3. Paula Gold from Off ‘n Funning expressed concern about the Oktoberfest Parade now being on the same Saturday as Apple Affair and whether this will negatively impact our attendance.  After some discussion, the matter was referred to the Promotions & Tourism Committee for further consideration.
Special Training:
John G., who was designated by President Jim R., led a very informative and concise training on Robert’s Rules of Order and a refresher course on the Chamber By-laws. This annual training is stipulated in Article III, Section 5.
Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 11, 2015 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room. 
A motion to adjourn was introduced by Sarah L. and seconded by Larry H. The meeting was adjourned at 8:49 a.m. 

Submitted by Sarah Livermore, Secretary
